









Aug. 12, 2013

Dear Parents:

Welcome to the wonderful world of second grade.  We are very excited to have your child in our class and look forward to a productive year.  Second grade will be a year of growing and expanding, of mastering old skills and learning new skills.  As a partnership, we can help your child master those skills and stretch his or her potential.  

In our classroom, Character Counts.  We follow the guidelines for the six pillars of character:  Respect, Responsibility, Citizenship, Caring, Trustworthiness and Fairness.  We expect students to be attentive in class and to try their best, to be good listeners, to be good learners, and to treat others as they wish to be treated.  The class will discuss specifically what these rules mean.  Good behavior will be reinforced with individual and group incentives.  

Supplies List:  The Second Grade Team has decided to purchase supplies for all our students.  We feel that it is better if each student has the same supplies and we are able to take advantage of sales and discount prices.  This also helps you avoid the last minute rush to get supplies during the first week of school.  We ask for a $20.00 donation to help off-set the cost of these supplies. The $20 will cover organizational items such as sturdy folders, spiral notebooks, and dividers.  We will also provide crayons, pencils, glue, erasers, ruler, correcting pencils, highlighters, and construction paper.  As we need them we will replenish these supplies.

In addition if you are able to donate some of the items on the list below, it would be greatly appreciated:
· Wide Ruled Binder Paper

· Do some copying for the whole class

· Band-aids

· Kleenex

· Large white board markers-Low Odor only please

· Post-it notes

· Small prizes (Dollar Store, Oriental Trading Company, etc.)

· Pencils
Please note:  We have the students unpack their backpacks and place them in large containers for the day.  Please do not send large backpacks or backpacks on rollers/wheels because they will not fit in the containers.

Working together as a classroom community, we will be able to create a warm, learning environment where every second grader will be able to be successful.  Parents are a significant part of the learning team, and your input is important.  If you have any concerns about your child, be sure to contact either one of us by phone (830-3390), by writing a note, or our preferred method of communication is by email at llingen@tusd.net (Laura’s email address) and/or cmontiel@tusd.net (Christine’s email address).   

Sincerely,

Laura Lingen

Christine Montiel

Listed below are a set of our class routines and procedures.  Please refer to the student handbook for more details.

Homework:  
Homework will be assigned daily, Monday through Thursday, and will come home in The Homework folder on Friday.  Homework will be due the following Friday unless otherwise instructed.  Each student will also be expected to read at least 15 minutes nightly and record the number of minutes read.  This may be reading your child does or reading done by you and your child and must be recorded on the Homework sheet with your initials. Please take a minute to correct your child’s work for accuracy. We will check for completeness in class. The homework will vary depending on what we are learning in class and what they need additional practice in.  Some weeks we will send additional worksheets for Reading Comprehension and Math word problems.
Communication Folder:
The Communication Folder will be used to send information from the school home to you. It will also be used to send home the discipline chart. If you have any questions for us or the school, you can send a note to us in this folder, email us, or you can always call.  This folder comes home on Friday, please unpack it and read the contents, then return on Monday.
Attendance:
It is very important that your child is here and is on time when he or she is well.  Make-up work can be given but MUCH of our work is oral and cannot be made up easily. In the event your child is ill, please notify the office of the absence. Absence due to vacation require an independent study contract which must be requested from the office several days BEFORE you leave.

Bathroom:
It is very disruptive to have students leaving class to use the bathrooms.  Therefore, please encourage your child to use the restroom before school and during lunch.  If it is an emergency, we do have a hall pass that they must ask permission to use during class. Each student will be issued two Rest Room Passes to use during the week. When they are out of passes, we will send a letter home for your signature and the student will loose recess or Preferred Activity Time on Friday. If your child has a medical need to use the restroom during class, please send a Doctor’s note.
Water:
During these hot summer days, we encourage you to send a cold bottle of water to school with your child filled with WATER only - please do not freeze as melting water causes condensation that tends to ruin worksheets and books.  Also, please write their name on it – they all look alike and you wouldn’t want them drinking from each other’s bottles. Anyone playing with his or her water bottle will have it taken away. Please do not poke holes in the lid.

Helpers
We are hopeful that you will be able to spend some time helping in class.  Not only does this benefit us and the students, but your child experiences a great joy at having their parent in the room.  Please let us know if you are able to help.  As per school rules, all volunteers must be cleared through the office before working directly with children.  Please refer to the student handbook for specific information.  The following jobs are the most helpful: 

· Working with 3 - 6 students for 40 min. to an hour weekly during workshops- requires district clearance.

· Correcting spelling – does not require a clearance

· Stuffing student folders on Fridays – does not require a clearance

· Correcting homework papers – does not require a clearance

· Occasional special projects – does not require a clearance

· Correcting Rowley Math – does not require a clearance
Discipline:
Our classroom rules are simple.  We ask students to come to school prepared to learn.  To listen attentively, to respect school and personal property, work quietly and independently, and to raise their hand to ask questions or make comments. We will talk about exactly what these rules mean during the first week of school.

If a student misbehaves, the following steps will be taken during the day:
Each student’s behavior will receive a color code. At the end of the week, your child will bring home a Behavior Report. This will help you to better understand your child’s behavior for the week. Please be sure to ask for these Reports and sign them so that students can return them on Monday.  Failure to return a signed report will result in pulling their cards until the report is returned.
Green- I have had a wonderful day!!! Hooray!!! I am PROUD of myself!!!
Yellow – I have been warned. I need to think about / reflect on my actions and make good choices.
Orange – I have continued to make poor choices. I needed to write sentences about my behavior on the wall at recess ,and reflect upon my actions. I realize that I have the opportunity to learn from my actions and correct them
Red – I am having a really bad day! I needed to go to the ‘Chill Out” desk to further REFLECT on my actions/choices and complete the “Chill-Out” form. I understand that I may need to “Chill Out” in another 2nd grade room in order to gather my thoughts. This form is brought home the day we fill it out for the parents to sign.  Failure to return the next day will result in an office Referral.  Students may earn only 5 chill-outs.  After this, they automatically receive an office referral and the parent will be contacted.


Severe Disruptions:  Parents will be contacted and student will be sent to the office.

***Above all, students must realize  that even though they have a bad day, tomorrow is always a new beginning, a fresh start.*** 
Please note:  the homework section in the Behavior Book will only be marked IF A STUDENT DID NOT TURN IN HOMEWORK.

Students who behave will earn:
· Verbal praise... individual, group, and whole class

· P.A.T. time (Preferred Activity Time) daily and weekly.  Individuals can earn this time by completing and turning in all homework (including reading), not using the restroom more than twice during class, and completing class assignments on time.

· Classroom Money… when students are ‘caught’ being good Eagles (working hard, following class and school rules, and exhibiting great character) they have the opportunity to earn Lingen Loot and/or Montiel Money…used to purchase prizes in our class auction.

Email:
We do a lot of quick communication via email, as well as the office.  We encourage you to please sign the information card and include an email address. Due to budget constraints, we will not be printing monthly newsletters.  Instead we will send this information via email.

